




Hyland Greens Newsletter ~ September 2017  

The activities for 2017 are slowly rolling to a close.  There 

are only a few events left including Doggie Swim Day, 

Beans and Booze (new this year), You’ve been Jin-

gled bags and Christmas Eve luminaries. 

National Night Out was on August 1, 2017, a food 

truck night for Hyland Greens.  Representatives from Tar-

get stopped by as well as a few officers from Westminster PD.  They spoke with residents and answered any ques-

tions they had.  A scavenger hunt was put together by Melissa Schwartz for the kids to enjoy and lastly, we had 

our door prize drawing.  The biggest prize was a $50 gift card to Ciancio’s Restaurant at Hyland Hills Golf 

Course (donated by the restaurant).   The prizes were won by Johanna Zablocki, John Shields, Bob Beldon, Don 

Russell, Bob Clark and Lillie Vail.  Unfortunately this event was not well attended by residents and thus we would 

like to know if it is worth continuing or if we should put our efforts into other events/activities.  Please let us 

know your opinions. 

 Our first Beans and Booze event is scheduled for Friday, October 13th from 5:30pm to 7:30pm on the 

sports court next to the big pool.  In case of inclement weather, there is no alternate date.  Let us hope for great 

weather.  This is a chili cook-off (with trophy and prize money) and beer/alcohol tasting event.  Kokopelli Brew-

ery and Mad Rabbit distillery are currently scheduled to be present and will be selling their beer and alcoholic bev-

erages to those over 21 years of age.  As a reminder it is illegal to consume beer and spirits on public property 

therefore no open containers will be allowed to leave the premises.  For further information and rules for the chili 

cook-off please see the other flyers in this newsletter.   

 Please let me know if you plan to enter the chili cook off.  We are requiring pre-registration so we can get 
ballots and signage printed.   No pre-registration is needed to attended the event, sample and purchase alcohol.  In 
order for this event to be a success we will need several entrants and plenty of attendants.  Please pre-register by 
emailing   hylandgreenshoa@gmail.com. 
 
 We are also seeing if any crafters or business owners would be interested in setting up tables in the area to 
advertise and sell their goods.  Come on out you knitters, woodworkers, painters, hot sauce purveyors, realtors, 
sewers, attorneys, lawn mowers, baby sitters and handymen.  Please let me know if this is something you are inter-
ested in doing.    LJMollard1@gmail.com 
 

 I’ve been asked questions about the change in food trucks.  We contract with a person to organize the 

trucks.  Mid-season we were told that Hyland Greens could not support two savory trucks, meaning that not 

enough people came out to make it profitable for two trucks and they cut us to one.  My thoughts are to change 

to food trucks just once a month next summer and get us back to having a choice.  We are supposed to have a 

dessert truck each time.  On August 15th our dessert truck broke down on its way.  September 5th is our last food 

truck night for 2017. 

Remember that we need your feedback and constructive criticism to make things better. 
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Happy September Neighbors, 

As we round down the summer season I hope everyone has enjoyed the pools and the very warm weather.  Given 

that most kids are back to school please note that we will have reduced operating hours at the small pool and it 

will close for the season on September 4th.  The large pool will close for the season on September 10th after the 

dog swim. 

The HOA board and its volunteers have been busy at work on a few things: 

The big pool fence project is considered complete.  We felt it best to wrap up the pool fence project and open 

a new project just for the electrical work.  It was determined that the electrical work that needs to be done 

is far more comprehensive than initially thought.  This will also allow us to look into the electrical require-

ments we will need to put a card key entry system into place at the pool.  The plan is to get the electrical 

work done before the pool opens next year. 

After much discussion and crunching the numbers at the budget meeting the board has elected NOT to raise 

the annual dues for the 2018 fiscal year.  Please note that it is unlikely we will be able to maintain our cur-

rent dues amount for more than this next year.   

We have a lofty list of projects planned for 2018 which include a card key entry system at the pools, big pool 

electrical, tree installation along Sheridan Blvd, rock wall repairs and some concrete work at the big pool 

just to name few.  It is unlikely we will be able to accomplish everything on our list but it will definitely 

keep us busy. 

Due to some changes in Colorado law starting in 2018 the HOA’s annual budget will have to be ratified by 

the association.  We have discussed this in several newsletters and at the annual meeting in 2016.  Based 

on feedback from residents it was decided to change our fiscal year to align with a calendar year. 

Our annual meeting is currently being scheduled for some time in November.  We will let you know the date 

as soon as we are able to book the room.  Please consider coming to provide feedback to the board and 

or to join the board.  There are currently a few open positions. 

There are a few more activities coming up this year.  Next up is Beans and Booze on October 13th.  Please 

see Linda’s report for more information. 

 

Dane Ernsberger 

Vice President 

The 5th Annual "Swim With Your Dog"  
will be Sunday afternoon, Sep 10, from 2-6 pm at the Big Pool on Yates. 

  

The wading pool will be available for the smaller and water-shy dogs, 
and the diving board will be available for the long-jumping, frisbee-
catching, extroverted canines. 

  

If you want to display/market canine-oriented items for sale or trade, 
we have tables available at the Big Pool that you can use for the afternoon.  Electric power is available near 
the deck/pump house if you need it. 



Upcoming Board  

Meetings 

 

Monthly Board meetings are held on the 3rd Tues-

day each month beginning at 7:00 PM. We encour-

age homeowners to attend, and if you would like to 

be placed on the agenda, please contact Jennifer at  

jsingleton@havenpm.com 

 

Meetings are located at Hyland Hills Golf Course, 

9650 Sheridan Blvd., Westminster, CO 80031.  

We hope to see you there. 

Notice of FY2017 ANNUAL ASSESSMENT 

The 4th Quarter Assessment were due on August 1, 

2017 and late after the 10th of the month. 

Checks should be made payable to: First Hyland 

Greens Association and then mailed to:  

 

First Hyland Greens Association 

c/o HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors 

Post Office Box 66155 

Phoenix, AZ  85082 



Remember to go visit our new website: www.hylandgreens.org 

 
Our new community website is LIVE! You can now subscribe to the Hyland Greens community calendar, ac-
cess relevant information about ongoing projects, pools and greenbelts and download forms and docu-
ments. We will be updating the new site on a regular basis and phasing out the old website during the next 
few months. We are also gauging interest in a digital version of the community newsletter. At the bottom of 
the new website there is an opt-in box to sign up and receive the newsletter via email. Please submit your 
information if you would like to receive the newsletter electronically in the future. 

Check it out.  We are anxious to hear your feedback! 

Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/services.  



 

September 10th Dog Swim 

September 19th Board Meeting 

October 13th  Beer Tasting and Chili Cook 

FIRST HYLAND GREENS 

Board of Directors 

 

President: Mike McCurdy (exp. 2018),  

303-466-8790 

President@hylandgreens.com  

 

Vice President: Dane Ernsberger (exp. 2017),  

303-736-9876 

Vicepresident@hylandgreens.com  

 

Secretary: Joe Armstrong (exp. 2019),  

720-635-9228  

Secretary@hylandgreens.com  

 

Treasurer: Tyler Urruty (exp. 2019) 

Treasurer@hylandgreens.com  

 

Bill West (exp. 2018), 303-469-4021 

Allan Meers (exp. 2017),  303-460-3875 

Mark Mischke (exp. 2017), 303-635-1948 

Chuck Smith (exp. 2019) 

Linda Mollard (exp. 2018), 303-466-9780 

Julie Oldham ( exp. 2017),  303-424-4193 

Matt Brozovich (exp. 2018) 

Pam Moores (exp. 2018) 

Monte Thompson (exp. 2019) 

FIRST HYLAND GREENS 

Committee’s and Membership 

 

Greenbelts Committee - Bill West, Chair.  Joe Arm-

strong, Bob Belden, John Van Royen, Ed Mooney and 

Gloria Fisher. 

 

Activities Committee - Linda Mollard, Chair.  Pam 

Moores 

 

Pools Committee - Allan Meers, Chair. 

 

Projects Committee - Julie Oldham, Chair.  Mike 

McCurdy. 

 

Architectural Committee - Dane Ernsberger, Chair. 

Mark Mischke, Monte Thompson, Gerry Mooney. 

 

Technology - Matt Brozovich, Chair.  Dane Ernsber-

ger. 

 

Budget Ratification - Joe Armstrong, Chair.  Mike 

McCurdy, Linda Mollard, Tyler Urruty,  

 

Welcome Committee – Sheri Mischke and Courtney 

Mollard, Co-Chairs. 

 

Newsletter Committee – Matt Brozovich and 

Marianne Clark, Co-Chairs. 

 

Camera & Surveillance Committee – John Van 

Royen, Chair.  Allan Meers and Chuck Smith.   

 

As you can see, there are lots of opportunities to vol-

unteer in our Community.  There really is something 

for everybody to help make our Community GREAT! 









Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/services.  

 

Architectural Requests Received from           

07/22/2017-8/23/2017 

Open 

4930 W. 101st Place –Windows 

4961 W. 101st Circle– Windows and Patio 

4977 W. 103rd Circle– Room Addition 

4921 W. 98th Ave.-Painting 

4695 W. 99th Place –Siding 

10303 Xavier Court– Painting 

10314 Xavier Court– Roof 

Approved 

4650 W. 101st Place– Radon Mitigation 

4804 W. 103rd Circle– Fencing 

10110 Yates Court– Paint, Window and Sliding 

Door 

10062 Zenobia Court– Roof 

10089 Zenobia Court– Sliding door 

First Hyland Greens  

Homeowners Association 

Managed by: 

HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors  

1000 S. McCaslin Blvd., Suite 300 

Superior, CO 80027 

 

Jennifer Singleton, Community Manager 

jsingleton@havenpm.com 

(303) 530-0700 ext. 107 
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Greenbelt Report 
The Greenbelts Committee has hired a company grind/cut uneven sidewalks on the Greenbelts sidewalks.  When 
adjacent sidewalk slabs get uneven they need to be leveled to reduce the tripping hazards.  Experience has shown 
that this needs to be done every 2-3 years (different locations).  Dislocations often happen because of trees grow-
ing next to the sidewalk, but there are a variety of other causes including our unstable soils.  Fortunately, this 
grinding/cutting is relatively inexpensive and extends the life of our sidewalks.  

 

The contractor we are hiring hired has agreed to do this work for private residences.  If you have uneven slabs on 
a patio or entrance walkway you may want to consider having this work done.  You will need to pay the contractor 
directly for this work, but we will assist in marking the work and getting the estimates.  If this is work you are con-
sidering for your house, please call John Van Royen at 303-466-1005 or email at jvrcvr@centurylink.net.  Note:  
Please remember that the sidewalks in front of your house are the responsibility of the City of Westminster and the City is currently 
doing a sidewalk replacement project. 

Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/services.  
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The Hyland Greens Newsletter 
The Hyland Greens Newsletter is published each month, except January, using articles that are sent to us by 

the HOA Board and Homeowners.  Our network of volunteers includes six block captains and 35 block reps 

who distribute your copy.  Each issue should be delivered to your door during the first few days of the month.   

If you miss a copy please contact HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors.  

Disclaimer:  Advertisement in the Newsletter should not be construed as an endorsement for products/

services.  

This Newsletter is published as an information resource to benefit the residents within the First Hyland 

Greens Association.   

Letters to the Editor                                  

Letters to the Editor are the opinions of the writer, and are not necessarily the opinions of the Hyland Greens 

HOA.  To be considered for publication, letters to the editor must include the writer's full name, address and 

daytime phone number.  Your name will be printed with your letter. 

Newsletter Deadlines 

Articles and ads for each issue must be received by the 15th of the preceding month.  Ads should be emailed 

as an attachment in jpg format and appear as you want it to appear in the newsletter. 

Please contact the Newsletter Department at HAVEN Property Managers & Advisors:                                   

manager@havenpm.com or 303.530.0700. 

Ad Rates:     

         Resident      Non-Resident 

           1/8 page  $11.00   $13.00    

¼ page  $19.00   $21.00 

½ page:     $31.50    $42.00 

Full page:  $42.00   $52.00 

 

 

Babysitting/ House-sitting/ Pet Care/ Lawn Care  

Send your information and we’ll list Hyland Greens residents aged 18 and younger for free.  Written parental consent is 

required for minors to publish their personal information.  Contact Jacki Rivera at HAVEN Property Managers &     

Advisors at jrivera@havenpm.com or 303-530-0700 ext. 128 for more information.  Please keep us updated with any 

changes to your information.   

NAME   AGE  PHONE CPR?  COMMENTS  

Ben Schwartz  13         303-905-6979       No    Pet sitting, house sitting, dog walking, lawn and shoveling 

          Neighborhood References  

Layla Teague          14  303-549-0849    Yes    Babysitting, snow removal and pet care 

 

Liam Gray                14          720-633-0131      No          Pet sitting, house sitting, dog walking, lawn and shoveling 

           Neighborhood References  

Samantha Holland          18          720-255-6716      Yes        Babysit all ages, house sit, and pet care, car/license and 

           references (if needed)  

Peter Bettinger  15 303-466-5407      Yes     Snow shoveling, lawn work, house sitting, and pet  

           care/sitting.  Available durning the weeday school hours as 

           well as weekends.            
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